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From the Curate 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
As I write, the Chelsea Flower Show is in full swing.  
 
There are two special opportunities at church for gardeners this 
ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘƻ tending them or merely sitting back 
to enjoy. The first is the Mission Committee plant sale on 6th 
June between 10.00a.m. and 4.00p.m. Bring your surplus plants 
for sale and but others ς in in aid of charity. The second is the 
annual Rose and sweet pea Show on 27th June between 1.00 and 
пΦолǇΦƳΦ IŜǊŜ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿ 
exhibits but all the delightful mix of stalls and amusements we 
have come to expect.  At both these events take some 
refreshment and relax and enjoy the church hall gardens lovingly tended by priory 
gardeners John, Linda and Chris. 
 
Gardens feature prominently in the Bible, beginning with the Garden of Eden and the Tree 
of Life, a pace where mankind, animals and plants lived in harmony before all was marred 
by sin. In the New Testament is the Garden of Gethsemane where Jesus went for prayer ς 
especially in his time of trial before the crucifixion. Who could forget the early morning 
meeting in the garden as Mary Magdalene encounters her risen lord? Finally in Revelation 
we see the paradise garden, Eden restored, with the river of life flowing through it and the 
tree of life with healing for the nations. 
 
5ƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƛƳŜ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊǎ ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
creation. 
 
With every blessing. 
 
 

Revd Sonia  
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In this Monthõs Priory News é 

 
 

Dear All, 
 

The major event covered 
in this ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ 

is, of course, the Installation Service for our new Vicar - I 
ǎŀȅ ΨƴŜǿΩ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛƴŜǾƛǘŀōƭȅ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀōƭŜ ƭŀƎ 
between the actual event having taken place and our first 
opportunity to report it and as Revd Sue is settling in to 
our parish many of us feel that she and Charles have 
been part of  our church community for much longer 
than is really the case.  The intervening month since the 
Installation has enabled us to put together a few of John 
aŀǊǎƘΩǎ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ŦƻǊ this issue but, unfortunately, 
the limitations of photocopying have prevented us from 
doing justice to the high quality originals.  However if you 
visit our website and follow the link to the magazine you 
will be able to enjoy them all the more in their original 
colours. 
 

We cannot possibly enter Summer without thinking 
about the forthcoming Rose and Sweet Pea Show at the 
end of June and the fact that by then we shall have already passed the longest day!  (Why does 
±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ƻǇǘƛƳƛǎǘΣ L ǿƻnder!)  This year, however, there is also a 
plant sale and what I feel sure will be an informative and enjoyable talk by Revd Sonia to look 
forward to ŜŀǊƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŀ ƘƻƎ Ǌƻŀǎǘ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ {ǘ WŀƳŜǎΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ  
Further details can be found elsewhere in these pages. 
 

/ŀǊƻƭŜΩǎ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǘǊŀǾŜƭǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Antipodes appears this month.  I have 
ƘŜŀǊŘ ŀ ǿƘƛǎǇŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ǇŜƴ ǘƻ ǇŀǇŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ǘƘƛǎ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳ 
off - we are always interested to hear of the travels and exploits of any member of our 
congregation. 

John  

 

This month sees yet another mouth-watering 
recipe from Margaret.  She always makes it sound 
ǎƻ ŜŀǎȅΣ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǎƘŜΚ 

Our thanks to John Marsh for the cover photograph 
which was taken on April 30th at the Service of 
Installation of Revd Sue. 
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John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 343860      priorynews@dsj.org.uk 
Please let us have your contributions for the July edition of Priory News BEFORE the 
deadline of Monday 22nd June. Thank you. 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk
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Reports and News 
 

¶ News from the Tower 
 

The bell ringers had a successful outing on 25th April to the ten pin 
bowling alley in Bretton.  We had three lanes and all who turned up 
had a very enjoyable evening.  Thanks to Brenda for organising it. 
 

On the 30th April we welcomed the Revd. Sue Paterson with ringing 
before the service.  Some of the ringers stayed to the service and 
afterwards went over to the Church Hall to enjoy the refreshments and 
a chat. 
 

At last the bell frame painting is complete.  Thanks to the following who helped; Alan 
Donaldson, Bob Quinn, Brian Herron, David Langley, Graham Hardy, Hilary Gentle, Mike 
Gentle and Richard Muspratt.    
 

Before the ringing on the evening of the 8th aŀȅΣ ǿŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀ ƳƛƴǳǘŜΩǎ ǎƛƭŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ±Φ9Φ 5ŀȅ ǘƻ 
remember those who lost their lives in battle, the ones who operated behind enemy lines 
and not forgetting the many civilians in this country who lost their lives in the many 
bombing raids. 
 

We look forward ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŀǘ ά¢ƘŜ wƻǎŜ ŀƴŘ {ǿŜŜǘ tŜŀ {ƘƻǿέΦ  

Hilary  

 

¶ Priory Church Coffee Group ð Diary Dates 
 
Afternoon Tea - Thursday 6th August 
Autumn Coffee Morning - Saturday 19th September 
Advent Coffee Morning - Saturday 28th November 

Bill  

 

¶ Childrenõs Church 
 

We have enjoyed a lovely few weeks at Children's Church.  It was great to finally get out in the 
garden and we played parachute games with Jill and, believe it or not, a family of crocodiles!  We 
considered the theme of protection and made very large shields which we enjoyed showing to 
the congregation.  It has been a month of welcomes as we've met Rev Sue and also a new family 
who have joined our children's group.  We liked making chocolate flowers for Rev Sue and Emma 
read a welcome poem: 
 

Children's Church would like to say welcome. 
We hope you are happy here and have lots of fun 

Children's Church is really great 
Come along and be our mate! 
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At the Rose and Sweet Pea show we will be manning a second hand children's books and toy stall. 
If you have any donations please give them to any of the Leaders on a Sunday morning, either 
before or after the service.  Thank you. 
 

Lisa  
 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting - a brief resumé 
 

The APCM was held on Tuesday, April 28th. and was attended by 34 church members.  It 
was preceded by the Meeting for the Election of Churchwardens at which Martin Fisher 
and Caroline Herron were re-elected to serve for a further year. 
 

The Minutes of the APCM held in 2014 were read and approved and following this various 
reports were presented, among them being one from the Electoral Roll Officer stating that 
the current roll stands at 111.  Further reports were received from the Treasurer and the 
Churchwardens and there was also a report of the proceedings of the PCC for the previous 
year.  This latter included matters such as the vacancy, chancel repair, roofing and the 
recent refurbishment of the Corpus Christi Chapel.  Reports were also received for the 
Deanery and Diocesan Synods.  Revd. Sonia Marshall presented her CuǊŀǘŜΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ  
Reports from other groups within the church were presented in a printed booklet. 
 

Members of the church elected to the PCC were Roger Bridgeman, Liz Spratley, Vicki 
Billyard, Jill Ironside, Barry Fisher, Ted Fiske and Victoria and John Worthington.  Jo Astle 
was elected to the Deanery Synod and is therefore an ex officio member of the PCC along 
with Niccy Fisher (Deanery Synod), Sonia Marshall (Curate), Simon Marshall (Treasurer). 
 

Our thanks go to members of the Social Committee who provided the refreshments. 
 

John  

 

 

The Induction and Installation of 
Revd Sue Paterson 
 
The church was packed on April 30th for the 
ƘŀǇǇȅ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ wŜǾŘ {ǳŜΩǎ Induction and 
Installation by the Bishop of Grimsby, the Right 
wŜǾŘ 5Ǌ 5ŀǾƛŘ /ƻǳǊǘΦ  wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ǳŜΩǎ 
former parishes together with several of her 
family members and friends joined together with 
clergy from the area and many of our own 
parishioners to give a very warm welcome to Sue 
and her husband, Charles, and it was indeed a 
very memorable occasion. 
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The hymns and anthem for the Service were chosen 
by Sue herself and there was some really rousing 
singing.  Individual welcomes included one from a 
representative of the Patron, Burghley House and one 
from Trevor Harwood on behalf of the Deepings 
Charities.  The final Blessing was given by our newly 
installed Vicar, Sue and then we each met Sue and the 
Bishop in the church porch as we retired to the church 
hall for refreshments - a truly superb spread thanks to 
the many contributors 
 

Caroline   and John  

 
(We are very grateful to John Marsh for the 
photographs, some of which appear on this page, the 
following page and the front cover.) 
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Sueõs Welcome 
 

The Priory Church Social Committee wish to thank all those who sent/brought food for the 
reception on 30th April for Sue and her family and friends.  Those present commented on 
ǘƘŜ άǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŦƻƻŘέ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƻƴƭȅ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŀǘ 
we were able to put out such a splendid spread.  Thank you all once again. 
 

Social Committee  

 

Mission Matters 
 

The first weekend in June sees two important events taking place.  Firstly, on Saturday June 6th 
between 10.00am and 4.00pm there will be a Plant sale organised by the Mission Committee.  As 
part of this you will be able to gain expert advice on your gardening queries as well as being able 
to buy plants.  The real success of a venture such as this is to have a good attendance on the day 
,and you are also encouraged to bring your own plants and any second-hand gardening books or 
equipment you no longer need, but which could be sold to raise funds for the various charities 
which the committee supports. Money has been sent recently to help the earthquake victims in 
Nepal and to the CMS fund. Light refreshments  will be served throughout the day. The 
programme for the day is detailed below. 
 

10.00am to 12.00am  Colin Ward from Swines Meadow Garden Centre will be on hand 
    To answer any of your gardening queries. 
 
10.00am to 11.00am  /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎǊŀŦǘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǿƛǘƘ Wŀƴ Cƛǎƪ 
 
11.00am to 12.00am  Daphne Ledward will give a demonstration and then hold a 
    question & answer session 
 
2.00pm to 3.00pm  Flower arranging demonstration by Pauline Brooksbank 

 

Secondly, on Sunday, June 7th, beginning at 3.00 pm Sonia will give an illustrated talk entitled, 
ά{ŀŎǊŜŘ {ǇŀŎŜǎέΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻƴŀǎǘŜǊƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊŜŀΦ  ¢ƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ 
ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ {ƻƴƛŀΩǎ ǘŀƭƪ ƭŀǎǘ year will know that we are in for a treat, particularly as once 
again, as well as numerous pictorial examples, we shall hear examples of music from the time 
performed by Freshe Ayre. This time we shall also hear readings in Ango Saxon!  Tickets for this 
event may be obtained for £6 (including refreshments) either from Victoria (Tel: 343860) or Sonia 
(Tel: 346420) or, of course, you may purchase them at the door. 
 

¶ HOG ROAST  - Celebrate St Jamesõ day on July 19th. 
 

Tickets are now available: £6.50 per adult and £3.00 per school aged child. In addition to 
the delicious meat and tempting desserts, the social committee are kindly providing a 
salad bar this year. A Songs of Praise will follow lunch at 3.30pm in Church. Look out for 
ǘƘŜ ΨǎǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ōƻȄΩŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘȅƳƴ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ .ǊƛŜŦ 
details of why you would like a particular hymn would be welcome. 

Vi ctoria  
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An Australian Adventure - Chapter 4 
 

November 13th and our amazing adventure is flying by - three weeks already!  Today we rose to 
blue skies and a drive to Port Douglas where we boarded our vessel to go to Agincourt Reef, the 
furthest edge of the Great Barrier Reef, for a day exploring this unique sea world.  The vessel stood 
white and glassy against the harbour pathway, as we climbed aboard the three decked boat.  Luxury 
seating and a welcome coffee, cooling air con on this hot morning greeted us as the vessel moved 
across the ocean and gathered speed, spraying white foam across the blue waters.  We arrived in 
time to take the next submersible vehicle trip beneath the surface and through the glass sided vessel 
we saw stunning corals in a myriad of colours, shelf, brain and spiny corals spanning the ocean floor; 
amidst its forested canopy shoals of fish from the minute to the large, flat fish in every colour, 
flashing their shiny colours in blues, greens, purples, gold, silver, orange and reds; a huge turtle 
floating effortlessly by unperturbed by our lumbering efforts.  We surfaced in time to join a briefing 
for our helicopter flight over the reef.  Excitement was in the air! Nervous but animated we boarded 
the speedboat and were soon on the pontoon, kitted up with headphones and settled into the 
helicopter. 
 
The noise as the engine revved and increased power was deafening, but soon we were airlifted and 
were flying out to the edge of Agincourt Reef.  The white body of the helicopter shone reflecting the 
sun as it circled time and again in the blue skies over the sea getting closer and closer to the edge of 
this magnificent reef.  Then there it was, edged by breaking foam waves, a shelf of coral far below 
and dark shapes of enormous sealife creatures ς suddenly a whale plunging along its edge darkened 
the waters!  What a thrill!  This great reef, a beautiful sight, huge in its expanse and every shade of 
ōƭǳŜΣ ǘǳǊǉǳƻƛǎŜΣ ǇŀƭŜǎǘ ōƭǳŜ ǘƻ ŘŜŜǇ ŜƳŜǊŀƭŘΦ  DƻŘΩǎ ƎƛŦǘ ǘƻ ƳŀƴƪƛƴŘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƛŦǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ 
protected.   
 
Returning to the pontoon we spent the rest of the afternoon viewing from the deck the brave and 
the experienced, as they snorkeled in the water viewing the wildlife below until time ran out and our 
unique experience was over.  That night we joined new friends as we sat on the balcony of one of 
the bungalows with picnic hampers purchased from the hotel, along with Australian bottles of wine 
and we sat and dined on a meal of delicious delicate seafood, mussels, crab, lobster, salads, breads 
and delicious white Chardonnay.  A meal within the tree canopy listening to the cicadas and the calls 
of the forest! 
 

Next day after overnight rain, the first since 
arriving on this continent, we arrived at Cairns 
airport for our flight to a new and very different 
city ς aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜΗ  IŜǊŜ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ WƛƳΩǎ 
work colleague from Peterborough who had 
emigrated four years ago with a young family.  
All flights had been spectacularly punctual but 
not this time!  A delay due to technical fault 
saw us stranded for 2 hours on the runway and 
arriving very late in Melbourne. 
 

(Continued on page 12) 


